Draft Minutes of

Barrhill Development Association

first  Annual General General Meeting

13 February 2008

in the Memorial Hall

Paul Torrance (Chair) opened the meeting by welcoming attendees and visitors from other communities and elected members.

 Carola Menzel - Community Renewables Development Officer from the Energy Agency, gave a presentation entitled  Barrhill - A Low Carbon Emmission Community. Topics covered were Thermal Insulation, Generating Energy and Saving Money.

Questions following presentation: 

1) Linking farms and other biodegradable waste producers towards generating electricity through anaerobic digestion system. Alan Tuffs to supply details of a project being undertaken on Mull.

2) Would the Energy Agency be willing to discuss with the community regarding a Biomass plant. Confirmed they would be happy to do so.

Concerns were raised as to timing issues with windfarm developments which may limit capacity and access to the National Grid.

3) What work is required prior to application for funds to pay for feasibility study. Were advised to determine clear aims of any proposed scheme eg to achieve cleaner environment or to sell electricity. Decisions can be made quickly on application.

Paul Torrance thanked the speaker and requested contact details for future discussions.

Attendance

Paul Torrance (Chair), David Bowling (Treasurer), David Holtom (Secretary), Irene Allinson(AGM minutes secretary),  Duncan Barr, Helen Allen,Linda Brooks, Len Clark, Frank Claytonsmith, John Diamond, David Farmery, John O'Pray,  Lilian O'Pray, Fionnadh Ratchford, Jo Russell, Jock Strain, Pat Spence, John Smithe, Lois Thomas, Cllr Alec Oattes , Cllr John McDowall, 
Charles Ellis(Colmonell) 
Roger Pirrie, James Stewart, Colin Heath (Pinwherry Development Association)

Apologies for absence

Celia Strain, Caroline & Adrien Alcanter, Doug and Lily Niven

Chairmans Report

A lot has been achieved over a short time period. Discussions have been held with developers of the windfarms and funding is being negotiated.

Funding was secured to employ the STAR group.  There is still more work to be done. A move towards the set up of a charitable company is underway and to be confirmed this evening. Effects to be felt in the short term with wind farms to start this year and funds to start as construction starts.

Treasurers Report

We are grateful for an award of £10,000  from Awards for All, Big Lottery Funds  which is being used to employ the STAR group to help us with the Community Futures Programme .

Force9 & Scottish Power donated £2500 each to start the BDA. South Ayrshire Community Planning Partnership contributed a further £2000. Total  raised £17,000.

Interest to date £200.00

£3500 outgoings - community project costs.  Accounts are currently being audited.

The developers have promised extra funds in case of need.

Community Futures Project Update

Alan Tuffs of STAR group,  reminded us of the need for communities to plan for the future. Our aim is  to prepare a strategic plan for Barrhill. 

The stages of the project were reported:

1.  Launch meeting held 29 November 2007 - 70 people attended.

2. Survey delivered before Christmas by Community Agents to 150 houses. 93 forms returned ie 62%. This is currently being analysed to find community priorities. First draft within a week. Response considered a fair representation of households and areas.

3. Interviews are being conducted of key stakeholders and focus groups. 15 to 20 interviews to be conducted.

4. Cathy Jamieson and Sandra Osborne visited to acquaint themselves with the project. They have agreed to come to the launch of the Plan if possible.

5. A community profile is being compiled being a snapshot of the community from a wide variety of data sources such as the census.

6. Saturday 26th April 2008 was agreed as the date to hold a drop-in session for the community to feedback and add to information gathered.

7. The Plan will be finalised through May & June then will go to print. Every household will receive a copy. Launch to be probably end August.

Possible Community Futures Working Groups

1 ) Energy

2) Walks,paths and trails

3) Housing working group. Affordable housing is a key matter for those involved. Derek Logi  of the Rural Housing Service is happy to come to Barrhill to help with uncovering any housing needs but he needs a group to work with.

4) Legal Structures.

Fionnadh enquired that as the partnership with STAR group in producing the plan comes to an end, what happens next and what help is available to ensure ideas are progressed.

Alan outlined the following stages to any community support structure:

a) Planning - (the phase we are in the middle of at present)

b) Organisational Development

c) Skills Development

d) Project Development

A part or full time dedicated person is recommended , paid to work on behalf of the community.

Paul Torrance highlighted the limited resource in terms of people and that there may be a need to hire some people for certain tasks and do other things within the community.

Duncan Barr commented upon a possible shared interest with other communities regarding housing and possibilities for structures to take forward land issues and infrastructures.

Fionnadh suggested an inter-community working group to be set up using the Community Council as a forum to look at communication between other communities and other stakeholders.

Views from other communities confirmed a need to get together through Community Councils.

Discussion regarding means of initiating meetings between the councils. Carrick community forum considered too large for this purpose but Frank Claytonsmith to raise at next meeting to initiate initial meetings.

Paths, walks and trails - windfarms to help with any work needed and to create new trails through the windfarms. Discussion regarding Carrick Way and Southern Upland Way to come through Barrhill.

Jo Russell, Len Clark and councillor Alec Oattes  together with Duncan Barr when he is available later in the year to take forward. Dave Holtom to pass over accumulated data/information he has to hand.

Housing

John O'Pray indicated interest . Other names with a particular interest can be put forward.

Legal Structures

A Company Limited by Guarantee with Charitable status is recommended. John O'Pray and Frank Claytonsmith are working their way through paperwork. Timescales 3/4 months. Memoranda  & Articles to go to OSCR for consideration for charitable status before formal registration of the company.

The BDA will be dissolved and assets will be transferred to the new Company. This will take place after  the Community Futures project has been completed, to enable us to prepare an end of project report to the Lottery Funders. 

Carried unanimously.

Energy

Fionnadh and Dave Holtom are interested in this area to begin with.

Fionnadh to obtain DVD of projects in different communities for the next meeting.

Many issues to be considered. Bio-mass plant. Wood chipping plant to provide heating for groups of houses. Charcoal production for which there is a huge industry demand.

Election of management committee members

The constitution states that all existing members need to resign and be re-elected. The status quo plus the addition of John O'Pray was proposed and carried.

Any other business

Alec Oattes is interested in a mountain bike network and this is to be included in the paths and trails working group.

Paul Torrance closed the meeting with thanks for attendance.

Committee Meeting

The committee met to elect office bearers. Frank Claytonsmith proposed status quo, John O'Pray seconded and was carried.

Frank Claytonsmith has purchased a lap top and projector with remainder of SCARF funds. Due to VAT discrepancy £85.00 and need for anti-virus software £36.00, there is a shortfall.

Agreement to try to obtain funds from council, otherwise refer back to BDA.

Date of next committee meeting 12th March.

Duncan Barr offered apologies for absence.

